
My name is Simon Davis and I am currently employed by the Bloomfield Group as a Production Superintendent. I have worked within the mining industry for the past 25 years and have been employed by Rixs Creek since the beginning of this year.

As a production superintendent I and my team of Open Cut Examiners are responsible for the health, safety and compliance for our Rix’s Creek Operations.

[bookmark: _GoBack]During my time at Bloomfield I have witnessed the commitment to minimising the effect our operations have on the wider community and the environment. I have worked for a number of mines in the valley and Queensland and Rix’s Creek as the most proactive environmental monitoring system I have seen. This system proactively modifies the operation at any time through the day or night. This is achieved through active monitoring by our environmental officers continually conducting off site noise levels and proactively feeding this information back to the operations personnel so they can make changes to the operations and ensure we stay within our compliance levels.

I strongly believe that this project should be approved as the progression of mining is away from Singleton. This is designed to minimise and mitigate environmental health social impacts. This combined with timely rehabilitation following mining allows for pasture establishment, active cattle grazing land use as per the current practice. This assists to keep our disturbance footprint and airborne dust to a minimum.

The Bloomfield group are proudly Australian owned, and have been operating successfully for the past 80 years. We are active in supporting local community organisations and charities. As a proud employee I thank you for the opportunity to support this project and look forward to the continued operations at the Rix’s Creek Mine.
